












in MemoriAm
Recently Deceased Alumni
Compiled by Sammy Lovelace (‘63)
Class	 First Name	 School Name  Married Name	 DOD

1931	 John H. 		 Weiland                                        		 2000
1932	 Alice 		  Carter		  Weiland			  2000
1933	 Betty 		  Sanders		  Crawford		  11-11-2010
1937	 Wilma Arlene	 Spillers		  Oakes			   11-24-2010
1937	 Clyde E. 	 Hill					     11-27-2008
1937	 Norma Jeanne 	 Brown		  Henshaw		  9-29-2006
1938	 William Henry 	 Canfield					    9-28-2010
1939-	 Hannibal K. “Poncho” Shadid				    0-15-2010
1939	 Robert P. 	 Ledbetter 				    11-6-2010
1939	 Thomas C. 	 Pledger					     12-11-2010
1939	 Orval Harrison 	 Eberhart					    11-17-2010
1939	 Fred W. 		 Weber, M.D.				    1-6-2011
1940	 Charles Eugene 	 Cobb					     9-27-2010
1941	 Beverly (Merideth) George					    9-10-2010
1941	 Helen Frances 	 Prescott		  Vesta			   5-2007
1942	 Barbara Marie 	 Young		  Sigmon			   9-14-2010
1942	 Val  M. 		  Brewer					     7-3-2010
1942	 Ellen Mae 	 Nobbe		  Wegner			   10-9-2010
1943	 Wanda 		  Carson		  Hanna			   12-22-2010
1943	 Paul 		  Gonce					     1-15-2011
1944	 Joyce A. 		 Petricek		  Rucker			   10-26-2010
1944	 Martin Gilmer 	 Louthan					    11-29-2010
1945	 Geraldine I. 	 Pappas					     9-22-2010
1945	 Jimmie Joe 	 Priest					     10-5-2010
1945	 Catherine L. 	 Cordell		  Wolf/Kirk               	 12-23-2010
1946	 Tommie Lou 	 Waddell		 Hardgrove		  2-28-2010
1948	 Glori Anne 	 Gerson		  Gordon			   12-20-2007
1949	 Orlando F. 	 Moses					     10-9-2010
1950	 JoAnn 		  Young		  Cain			   9-20-2010
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1950	 Bernard W. 	 Robinson Jr.				    9-1-2010
1950	 Terry Monroe 	 Mariman				    Unknown
1950	 Delores Jean 	 Treece		  Cooley			   10-8-2010
1950	 Joseph Bryan 	 Ferrell					     11-25-2010
1951	 Richard 		 Moore					     10-15-2010
1952	 Helen C. 	 Swearingen	 Branch			   10-17-2010
1952	 Patsy A. 		 Southall		 Schuman		  12-9-2010
1953	 Allan R. 	 Edwards					    11-16-2010
1953	 Scharlene 	 Wilson		  Anderws-Barber		  12-9-2010
1953	 Paul J. “Jerry” 	 Christiansen				    9-9-2010
1953	 Robert Lee 	 Jones					     1-12-2011
1954	 James L. “Jimmy” Byrd					     Unknown
1955	 Ruth Ann 	 Chadwell	 Blackaby			  5-11-2010
1956	 Nelda 		  Moody					     10-13-2010
1957	 Roger Lee 	 Ryan                                      		  12-19-2010
1958	 Norma Jean 	 Parks                                    		  2004
1962	 Merdine E. 	 Whatley		 Robibson		  1-5-2011
1963	 Olie Ruth 	 Williams                                 		  11-10-2010
1964	 Lorene 		  Webb                                           		 2010
1964	 Doris 		  White                                            	 Unknown
1964	 Don “Cheetah”	 Gates                               			  12-13-2010
1964	 Jonas Lee 	 Proctor                                    		  1-12-20111965
1965	 Arthur Ray 	 Lowry                                   		  12-22-2008
1965	 Alberta 		  Guyton                                        		  3-17-2010
1966	 Gloria 		  Johnson		 Smith                           	 9-30-2010
1966	 Gary 		  Swan                                               	 12-7-2010
1966	 Haskel Ray 	 Prince                                   		  10-13-2010
1967	 Charlie M. 	 Ray Jr.                                    		  7-21-2010
1967	 Earlene 		 Owens		  Tershiea                        	 9-7-2010
1967	 Susan 		  Grove		  Hoff                          	 6-3-2009
1968	 Shirley 		  Fitzpatrick                                    		  6-2010

Report deceased alumni to the Alumni Office.
Dan Shelby maintains a comprehensive list of deceased alumni at  
members.cox.net/ohsokc ■

Rocky Jones, '64 

The Class of  1964 will meet 
at the Hometown Buffet, 
3900 NW Expressway, at 

2:00 p.m. Saturday, February 19, 
2011.

After happily greeting each 
other at the All School Reunion 
in October 2010, fourteen mem-
bers of the class of ’64 and nine 
guests gathered again at Johnnie’s 
Charcoal Broiler on Saturday, 
December 18, 2010. There they 
agreed to meet quarterly in 
February, May, August, and 
November. Those who attended 
were:

Jan (Baker) Williams, Richard 
Hood & wife Linda (Merrill) class 
of ’68, Richard Knight, Rocky 
Jones, Edgar Linzy & wife Gayle, 
Linda (Price) Lovelace & husband 
Sammy class of ’63, Freddie 
Martinez, Ramona Miller & hus-
band Bob Huggins, John Sebrant, 
Gaylon Sparks, Johnnie Kay 
(Wilkins) Roberts, Shirley 
(Donihoo) Godwin & husband 

1964 luncheon held
Bryan, William Merrill & wife 
Connie class of ’71,Glendale 
Brown & wife Sonja, Judy (Merrill) 
Harris, and Joe Valencia class of 
’62.

The class of 1964 would wel-
come members from other classes if  
anyone would like to attend. ■

Above during the '64 reunion are, from left to right, Shirley (Donihoo) Godwin, Bryan Godwin, 
and Johnnie Kay (Wilkins) Roberts.

Memories, food, and fun flow at the '64 reunion with, from left to right, Edgar Linzy, John 
Sebrant, Gaylon Sparks, Freddie Martinez, and Gayle Linzy.

Catching up at the '64 reunion are, from left to 
right, Richard Knight, William Merrill, and 
Richard Hood.

Above are Ramona Miller and Bob Huggins.
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The 1909-10 school year marked 
the first year of classes in 
Central’s new building, but 

construction of the building was far 
from complete at the time.  
Construction activities continued 
throughout that first school year (as 
well as into the second), and one can 
imagine the havoc and distraction 
caused by all the noise and activity.

The following article appeared in 
the March 10, 1933, issue of the 
“Sooner Spirit,” reviewing the high 
school environment both students 
and faculty had to endure during 
that first year of classes.

“NO SCHOOL TODAY” NOT 
UNCOMMON THING IN 
CENTRAL’S “GAY TEENS”

construction of central caused havoc for faculty and students
Many years ago, in 1910 to be pre-

cise, the first class of Central High 
School was graduated here.  The exercis-
es were held in the auditorium, the only 
part of the building that was finished.

At the time of the graduation of the 
first class, little more than the frame-
work of the building was up.  But the 
classes started in earnest in 1911, 
although there were two shifts a day to 
take care of all the pupils.

Miss Stewart can recall the days 
when the teachers seemed to wage a war 
against the workmen.  She relates, 
“When the building was first going up, 
a hoisting machine and I held a contest  
for weeks to see which would be heard.”

She also smiles to recall the opening 
of the cafeteria. 

That story goes as follows:
“When the building was first com-

pleted there was no cafeteria, but later 
one was added.  Upon the day it 
opened, it was rather too broadly adver-
tised that there would be a free chicken 
dinner given to students during the 
lunch periods.

“Came the climax.  Bells rang, class-
es began – but no students arrived.  
Thousands of hungry Centralites 
swarmed through the lines – pleas and 
threats were to no avail.  So they elimi-
nated school for the remainder of the 
day (and the chicken).”

Miss Dawson tells of the days when 
they would come to school and for 
some reason or another there would be 
a sign upon the door, “no school 

today.”  Wouldn’t that be a grand and 
glorious feeling!!

There were many clubs then, as 
now, though none of them were pep 
clubs.  They were all literary clubs.  
Some of them are still active in 
Central.

Before the building was finished, 
high school was held in the Irving 
building on Fourth and Walnut.  At 
that time, this was considered one of 
the most beautiful buildings in 
Oklahoma and was pointed out with 
pride by our noble citizens. ■

was that a great party or what!?! class of 1951

The 1951 Class Reunion 
Committee was absolutely 
the BEST. The “Get 

Reacquainted Party” they planned 
was the spectacular result of hard 
work getting everyone together. 
In the past our class always 
seemed to have the least number 
of attendees at All-School 
Reunions.  Not this 2010 
Reunion.  Our class had the larg-
est number of attendees because 
of the wonderful contact by the 
committee and your response.  
Our Committee has decided the 
secret to a successful party is a 
very small room, and we had a 
very small room, with lots of 
1951 Class members and some 
’50 and ’52 classmates sharing 
the camaraderie. 

It did get crowded, and some-
times loud, but we were up close 
and personal, face-to-face with 
everyone. No one could be bash-
ful or afraid they wouldn’t know 
anyone.  With such a COZY 
atmosphere we happily spoke to 
everyone we met. “Hi, Let me see 
your nametag!” Ohmigosh Joe 
Snyder, you came all the way 
from New York City”, “Hi Dick 
Wright. Did you ever find out the 
name of the 3rd member of the 
Three Jacks trumpet trio?” 

“There’s Buddy Orrell and Lila 
Johnson Orrell. Long time no see.”  
“Nakita Lester who is that hand-
some man with you? Hi Jackie 
Knight ’49. Are  you two are 
engaged? When’s the wedding? 
November.  It took you and Jackie 
about as long as it took Rosemary 
Majors and Sam Thompson, (50+ 
years) to get together. Congrats!”

Do you remember when we 
skipped class and hung-out at the 
Orange Inn?” “Fix yourself a sand-
wich with that great deli meat Sam 
Nayfa and his wife Nancy brought.” 
“Be sure to try Gay Green Gower’s 
herb dip. The herbs are from her 
own herb garden.” 

“You’ve got to have a raffle ticket 
for the unique bank built and deco-
rated by John Brown and his wife 
JoAnna. Proceeds go to the class 
reunion fund.” “See the guy in the 
white Stetson, that’s Jack Moore 
tending bar. Give $ 5.00 to his wife 
Carol for a ticket.” “Kenneth Smith 
and his wife Emma were in charge 
of all that great food.” 

“Thank goodness we had those 
wonderful name tags Sue Kerns ’46 
made for everyone. She does it at 
every reunion!” “Laveda Berryhill 
Kelley, our clever, competent and 
efficient Class Representative and 
Sam Nayfa arranged for the very 

small room.  Aren’t they clever?”  
“Hope you didn’t miss the awesome 
harmonizing of all our high school 
songs with Mickey Wehba ’50, Sam 
Nayfa, Palmer Foley and Joe Hock. 
Really brought back great memo-
ries.” Thanks again to the Planning 
Committee!

The Reunion/Banquet was fun 
memorable with 50’s music. When 
we drew the winning ticket for the 
bank, the first number was not 
there so we drew a second number. 
Guess who? Sammy Nayfa walked 
away with the prize. Thanks to all 
attendees  for their financial gener-
osity, raffle $ and tips at the bar 
gave us a little cushion to start plan-
ning our 60th reunion in the Fall 
2011. 

Our loyal committee has agreed 
to plan this 60th milestone.  There 
are several determining factors. The 
number who would plan to attend 
would determine the size of the 
facility and the cost of food. We 
need a head count of interested 
classmates.  

If you are interested in attending 
the 60th Celebration, send a $10.00 
deposit per person to Sam Nafya, 
Class Treasurer at 5827 N.W. 89th 
St., OKC 73132. The $10.00 depos-
it will be deducted from your pro-
rated share of the Reunion arrange-

ments.  Be aware that the number 
who want to attend is crucial to 
our planning.  

If you missed the 2010 reunion, 
don’t miss the 60th. We may not 
have another opportunity to see 
old friends.  Send your $10.00 
deposit by February 28, 2011. 
Date, place and time will follow, 
probably in the Fall, when weather 
conditions are not so hot. Don’t 
put it off, commit to our 60th 
today! ■

Laveda Berryhill Kelly - Class 
1951 Class Representative, Central 
High School Alumni Association 
E-mail: LavedaKelly@cox.net. Send 
Laveda your e-mail address or con-
tact any of the following commitee 
members: 

John Brown	 - 918-829-6464
Palmer Foley - 870-425-5292 
Gay Green Gower - 405-288-6163
Jack & Carol Moore - 405-288-	

	 6163
Sam & Nancy Nayfa - 405-721-	

	 3828  
Kenneth & Emma Smith - 405-	

	 495-2897 	
Sam & Rosemary Majors 		

	 Thompson - 501-922-6838
Royce & Joann Skinner 		

	 Winters - 405-721-3594         	
	 Laveda Berryhill - 405-600-9391


